
To Our Support Team, 
 
Again, thank you for your love and prayers. 
 
Please pray that the Lord will be honored in the training of the students at Frontier for life and 
ministry. We are so blessed to have these students here. Pray for us as faculty and staff that we will 
teach the Word of God and model the love of Christ in the power of the Holy Spirit. 
 
This semester I am teaching Theology 4 (on Prophecy), Pastoral Theology 2 (Assisted by Ron 
Thompson), and I will be teaching 2 Peter after our regular Instructor on the Epistles of Peter 
completes 1 Peter. The teaching of 2 Peter will not be until April. Also, I will be assisting in 
Homiletics (Preaching Classes) 1 & 3. I am scheduled to teach the Lecture Series on 1 Corinthians. 
When I do the lectures, I will have the whole student body, Monday through Friday for three - 1 
hour sessions each day. 
 
I am looking forward to teaching these classes. I love what I do. Thank you for supporting us as you 
do to make all this possible. And I love who I work with; it is an honor to work side-by-side with 
such dedicated faculty and staff. Remember to pray for them as well. 
 
Also, I am excited to report that I have passed the baton of the role of Academic Dean to Josh Elliott. 
Many of you know Josh as 12 to 13 years ago he was our Intern at Grace Bible of Parachute. He was 
such a blessing then and continues be to us. He pastored Snyder Bible Church for 11 years and came 
on staff here this summer. We are blessed to have him and I have no doubt about his capability. He 
loves our Lord so much. This also means my load is lightened. But pray for Josh in this added role 
for him. 
 
My Oncologist in Cheyenne and the one in Denver have been consulting together on my case. They 
have expressed concern that the side effects I am having from the radiation (continued pain in the 
groin area and the rectal and bladder spasms) are indicators that the cancer may have invaded my 
lymph glands and lymph system. This is their concern even though it has not shown up in previous 
tests. The biopsy of the lymph gland they removed in surgery was deformed but not cancerous. 
They cannot be sure, however, and will not be able to test that for several weeks after the radiation 
treatments are over. The good news is the radiation that they are giving me now would be the same. 
They considered this possibility when they set up the radiation to begin with. However, it is more of 
the hurry up and wait syndrome and/or the good news/tough news that has been a part of our lives 
for the past year and a half now. Thank you for your patience with us. We vowed at the beginning to 
keep you informed with the news as we are receiving it. 
 
Pray for Sue, What a trooper! But recently she has been very tired. She has her girls prayer group on 
Wednesdays at our home and she continues to assist however she can with Tentmakers Bible 
Mission. 
 
Our goal for this year is to serve the Lord with focus, faith, and fervor - more than ever before. What 
an opportunity the Lord has set before us. While there are many challenges He always proves His 
grace is sufficient. Let us know how we can pray for you! Again you are such a joy to us! During this 
journey the Lord has continually demonstrated to us how much we have needed you and just how 
precious it is to have you walk with us through this. 
 
Blessings!  Charlie & Sue 
2 Corinthians 2:14 


